
Vol. 295 MONTHLY NEWSLETTER June 2017

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304  
Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net

Say, therefore, to the sons of Israel, ‘I am the Lord, and I will bring you out from under the burdens of the 
Egyptians, and I will deliver you from their bondage. I will also redeem you with an outstretched arm and with 
great judgments.  But Moses said to the people, “Do not fear! Stand by and see the salvation of the Lord which He 
will accomplish for you today; for the Egyptians whom you have seen today, you will never see them again forever.

— Exodus 6:6; 14:13

Paul stood up, and motioning with his hand said, “Men of Israel, and you who fear God, listen:  The God of this 
people Israel chose our fathers and made the people great during their stay in the land of Egypt, and with an 
uplifted arm He led them out from it.

— Acts 13:16, 17

Dear Friends and Brethren,

The story of God’s mighty power and deliverance of His 
people continues to bring us to a state of awe and wonder today, 
3500+ years later.  He IS the Almighty One, the only true and 
living God who is able to SAVE!  Paul spoke of it in his day as he 
presented the Gospel of Jesus Christ in the first century.  TODAY 
we have the blessing and privilege of announcing the mighty 
power of God to redeem and save us from our sins by faith in 
HIS only Son Jesus. This is the theme of the Vacation Bible 
School this year and it is titled “The Road to Redemption”.  
This program will be going out to over seventy-five churches 
in southern Mexico and will teach the children that it takes the 
Mighty Work of God in the Cross of Christ to save and justify us 
before the Lord.  It is through this that we become FREE from 
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sin and are now able to serve the true and Living God.  It is THE 
great Story.  VBS is a huge part of the ministry of the Bible students 
here at MITC.  God continues to open doors for us to go and plant 
the seed of God’s Word in the hearts of children in many different 
areas.  Our whole second year class of the Full Time Program will 
be going out in the month of July for several weeks holding VBS in 
fifteen different churches.  They received their materials and the 
complete program and training during our annual VBS Workshop 
for our Bible Students, teachers and VBS directors from churches 
of this region of southern Mexico.  We had over 150 in attendance.  
The brethren from Grace Bible Church in Olive Branch, MS have 
been the providers for this complete program and materials for our 
students for almost twenty years.  Led by pastor Mark Webb, a team 
from this church develops lessons, songs, dramas, crafts, games, 
and even refreshments that help teach the central lesson of God’s 
Salvation by grace in the Lord Jesus Christ.  During the workshop, 
Mark and several ladies from the church lead in this VBS training.  
Praise the Lord for this special blessing. 

God allows MITC to provide housing, food and Biblical training 
for our Full Time Bible students free of monetary charge.  It is a 
blessing of God’s grace and love that we are able to give this.  Many 
students come from remote regions and difficult financial situations 
that would make it impossible for them to attend if they were under 
financial obligations as in most schools.  By grace we have received 
and by grace we give.  God provides all this through the love of His 
children who support financially and also by those who come and 
provide for the needed maintenance and construction projects for 
the facility that houses all the MITC mission family (students and 
staff).  God has graciously blessed us for over sixty years through 
the generosity of His children without any type of government 
funding or aid and without any certain denominational covering or 
program either.  It is a testimony to the Love of God using individuals 
and individual churches that join with us in serving the Lord Jesus 
and His Gospel here at MITC.  That is what keeps this work going 
day to day.  All our programs of Bible Study (Full Time, Saturday 
Seminary, Local Bible Schools), our Christian Music School, Bible 
Conferences, Congresses, Workshops, Children Ministries etc., are 
all free of charge by the grace of God and His provision through 
His children.  For this we are thankful and trust in the Lord for 
everything.

During the summer, we get to see some of our supporters face 
to face in visiting work groups from the United States.  These teams are moved by God’s love to come down with willing 
hands and hearts, and help us get many needed things done on campus and at other areas and churches and missions 
that need help. The Grace Bible Church from Olive Branch, MS with Pastor Mark Webb started our visiting groups of 
the summer and they jumped right in with a variety of projects: pouring concrete, building pews, welding, painting and 
sewing.  During the week, Mark Webb and I had the privilege of attending the Annual Assembly of the Berean Baptist 
Churches, (our village churches in the mountains of Oaxaca).  This year, the meeting was held in the mountain village 
of Tejas, among the Chinanteco speaking brethren.  Mark was the preacher for the Bible Conference and he shared 
from the book of Thessalonians.  Twenty years ago, Mark and I had been at this same village for this Assembly and had 
both ridden mules to make it up the mountains (our mules reportedly died within a week of our trip, giving their all for 
the ministry).  Today, there is a dirt road so we were able to drive all the way to what was a mountain top experience in 
many ways.  We had one very eventful day, starting out with steaming temperatures.  Then around noon we had a hail 
storm, then a couple hours later, there was a swarming of flying ants in the whole village.  Later that evening, there was 
an electrical storm and rushing wind so we felt we had a little taste of the plagues of Egypt.  But no harm was done and 
we enjoyed the fellowship with the leaders from churches among the Mixe, Chinanteco and Cuicateco tribes, most of 
whom we have known for many years. It was a great blessing to be together.
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Our next group was from Shreveport, a 55-person team led by Cecil and 
Sissy Snider from Summer Grove and Northwoods Baptist Churches.  
This team also helped us with painting, digging and helping pour a concrete 
entrance to our new VCM building. We also had the church pastors (Aaron 
and Kevin respectively) who came with their families and served preaching 
and in the work projects too.  These brethren and their wives and kids were 
a great testimony to serving the Lord on missions.  This group also had some 
special treats for the mission family.  They prepared dinners of Jambalaya and 
fajitas…for many, it was the first time to taste the cooking from Louisiana.  It 
was certainly a wonderful time of outpouring of God’s love on our students and 
staff, as our brethren served us during this week.

Classes are coming to an end in a few more weeks in the Full Time program, 
the Saturday Seminary, the Local Bible School and the Christian Music School.  
The faculty continues faithfully teaching the Word of God each day and giving 
many useful 
ministerial tools 
to the students. 

We give 
thanks to God 
for His Presence, 
P r o v i s i o n , 
Protection, and 

Promise, all in and because of Jesus Christ our Lord.  Thank 
you for serving with us through your prayers, support, visits 
and love in our Lord.  God bless you. 

    In His grace,

   Dan and Chuy

For more information or to make donations, visit our website at mitcenter.org
Facebook page: www.facebook.com/centroeducativoindigena
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In Memory of From
Mable Magee - “Mommie Gee”  .............. Paul, Jean, Grandchildren,

Great-Grandchildren and
Great-Great Grandchildren

Rev. & Mrs. Lyle Palmer ...............................David and Ruthie Bryant
John McDaniel ........................... First Baptist Church – Haughton, LA
Linda Pearson ............................................................ Robert Pearson
Linda Pearson ............................................. MITC Board of Directors,

Dan Hall & David Bryant
Dr. Charles Black, Sr. .........................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Mercedes Black ................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Curtis and MaeBelle Impson ............................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Cynthia Butler Wiley .........................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Adie D. Butler ...................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Judson and Carrie Haynes ................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Levan and Bertie Parrish ...................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Sammie and Pearlie Malone.............................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Mattie and Tom Impson ...................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Mager and Bertha Basham ...............................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Geon Malone ....................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Ruben Malone ..................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Reece and Parlee Hilburn .................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Venia (Bootsie) Magri .................................................. Edward Magri

In Memory of From
Frances Marion Bouchereau ....................................... Edward Magri
Lynn Jones Magri ......................................................... Edward Magri
Dee Hall ....................................................................... Edward Magri

In Honor of: From:
Bill Magee - “Daddy Gee” ......................... Paul, Jean, Grandchildren,

Great-Grandchildren and
Great-Great Grandchildren

Pastor Rick & Judy McDonald ......................David and Ruthie Bryant
MITC Staff Wives .......................................... Kevin & Rachel Penwell
Bess Black .........................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Dr. Tom Harrison ...............................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Dr. & Mrs. Charles Black, Jr. ..............................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Karen and Matt Rich .........................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Kevin and Crystal Butler ...................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Joey and Kathy Martin ......................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Joe and Marilyn Parrish ....................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Billy and Sheila Impson .....................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Harold Moss .....................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Basil and Jean Page ..........................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Bob and Virginia Werthman .............................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler
Bonnie Davis .....................................................Mr. & Mrs. Joe Butler


